                                                                                                               POLICY JHFB 491
Children of Divorced/Separated Parents

or Parents Not Sharing the Same Household

The school district feels it is important for both parents to be aware of their child’s progress and performance in school, and strives to communicate with both parents to the greatest extent possible.  Parents are required to provide the school principal with court-related documents that provide information on residency, legal custody, physical placement arrangements, and any restrictions thereof, and any other matters relevant to the school district.

The school district takes the position of strict neutrality between parents who are involved in an action affecting the family (divorce, separation, etc.), unless otherwise directed by a court order or other court document.

Either parent may view their child’s school records, including progress reports, attendance reports, and disciplinary reports, receive school mailings, attend parent-teacher conferences, and visit the school, unless a court order provides otherwise.  The school generally will conduct only one parent/teacher conference per student, in which both parents will be permitted to participate.

While district personnel should not restrict access to data contained in progress and behavior records, they should exercise caution when asked to express an opinion regarding a parent.  In almost all cases, regardless of the court’s decision, both parents will continue to be involved in the child’s education, and both parents will have an ongoing relationship with the school.  The objective data contained in behavioral and progress records may aid the court in resolving custody and placement disputes, and school personnel may aid the court in understanding this objective data; however, the ultimate decision by the court must take into consideration factors that are outside of the expertise of school personnel.  Actions that suggest school personnel or the district are supporting the efforts of one parent over the other may impair the ability of the staff member and district to work with both parents.

The visitational parent may visit his/her child at the school during the normal school hours unless the visitation is prohibited by the most recent court order on file at the school.  However, these visits must be non-intrusive to the educational process and learning environment, and should not occur on an excessive basis

The student may be released from school to either parent, or parent’s designee, unless a court order or other legally binding document prohibits such release.  In cases where no court order or other legally binding document has been presented, the principal may, where the safety or welfare of the child is concerned, and for the purpose of exercising reasonable care of the student, notify the other parent before releasing the child, and/or take other action with the approval of the District Administrator.
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